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PECIALTY SESSIONS

ENGINEERING PROPERTIES O F LATERITIC SOILS

PROPRIETES MECANIQUES ET PHYSIQUES DES LATERITES

SEANCES SPECIALES

The purpose of thia Specialty Session was 
to discuss specific problems of identifica­
tion and classification, determination of en 
gineering properties, interpretation of tes­
ting results, and utilization of lateritic 
sells for construction. The development of 
this Session was based upon some 22 papers 
presented by interested participants from 12 
countries. A. volume of transaction contain­
ing 18 of the 22 papers was published prior 
to the Conference.

The papers convered a wide range of topics^ 
from geological formation to field nerfor- 
mance. The 22 papers nay be broadly divided 
into several groups •, namely:

(1) Definition and formation - 2 papers

(¿) Mineralogy and index properties - 2 pa 
pers

(3) Classification - 1 paper

(4) Effects of method of preparation on en 
gineering characteristics - 2 papers

(5) Regional studies on the engineering 
properties — 10 papers

(6) Method of improvement - 1 paper

(7) In situ properties - 2 papers

(8) Field performance of lateritic soils 
in road construction — 2 papers

To facilitate discussion, the papers were 
grouped and the prograni of the Session was 
subdivided into four main parts ( two for 
each afternoon on the 28th and 29th of Au­
gust). The topics discussed in the course of 
the Session were:

(1) Definition, formatiou and olassifica^ 
tion (one part)

(2) Engineering characteri3tics(two parts)

(3) Field performance (one part)

The meetings were conducted in a combina­
tion of formal presentation and informal dis 
cussion. Each meeting was started with the 
presentation of a state-of-the-art report by 
the General Reporter, followed by a panel 
discussion and informal participation of the 
members of the audience. A.L. Little of the

Za-Chieh Moh 
Asian Institute of Technology 
P. O. Box 2754 
Bangkok, Thailand.

United Kingdom, J.'Y.'j. de Graft-Johnson of 
Ghana and Raymong Lundgren of the U.S.A. 
acted a3 the general reportero for the three 
main topics. The panels consisted of authors 
of papers and invited speakers. The meetings 
were chaired by E.W. Brand of Thailand/U.K., 
Chin Fung Kee of Malaysia and Sean Mackey of 
Hong Kong.

There has been considerable controversy up 
to now on the use of the terms "laterite" 
and "lateritic 30ÍI". For this Specialty Se¿ 
sion. in the course of selecting papers and 
reviewing of literature, the broadeit definí 
tion has been followed. This subject matter 
was of considerable interest and generated a 
number of discussions during the fir.it meet­
ing. In his general report, LITTLE proposed 
the following definition:

"Igneous (and metaraorphic*•) rock tropica^ 
ly weathered i n  9 i t u  wich has decomposed par 
tially or totally with a concentration of 
iron or aluminium sesquioxides, at the ex­
pense of silica"

DE GRA?T—JOHN>0N presented a comprehensive 
review on the various engineering character­
istics, including compaction characteristics^ 
s t r e n g t h ,  p e r m e a b i l i t y ,  c o n s o l i d a t i o n ,  s w e l ­

l i n g  p r o p e r t i e s  a n d  s t a b i l i z a t i o n  t e c h n i q u e s .

LUNDGREN gave a very detailed account on 
the field performance of lateritic 30ils and 
laterites in a large number of countries. 
Performance records described included the 
use of and problems associated with lateri- 
tic soils in roads and airfields, earth struc 
tures, foundations and cut slopes. Several 
problems of particular importance were dis- 
cusjed, including degradation, compaction, 
environmental effects, stabilization, cons­
truction and design practices.

Reading the papers presented to this Spe­
cialty Session has made everyone to realize 
that we are each pursuing our own particular 
lines of enquiry to the exclusion of all 
others. As LITTLE said in hi3 report»"Ins­
tead of coming closer together we are drif­
ting further apart and shall soon reach a p£ 
sition of total incomprehensibility and non­
communication with each other". It was sug­
gested that the International Society cor—
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relates the research effort in laterites to 
produce 9omo worthwhile ideas applicable to 
laterites whatever their origin. The Orga­
nizer would like to propose that further dis 
cussion be held among engineers and research 
era interested in thia problem, particularly 
those from the African, Asian and Pan Ameri­
can regions.

• As a matter of fact, there were many over­
laps in the subject matter.

• • Metamorphic rock was included after discus
aion
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The printed PROCEEDINGS of this Specialty 
SESSION consist of two volumes. The first vo 
ltune contains 18 papers, and the second vo­
lume includes the three General Reports, 
written discussionj and the remaining papers. 
PRODEEDINGS may be ordered at U.S. t 25 per 
set, including postages, from the Organizer 
at the following address:

Asian Institute of Technology 
P.O. Box 2754 
Bangkok, Thailand

All orders must be accompanied by payment 
(payable to the Asian Institute of Technolo­
g y)-
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